
 
Dear brothers and sisters! 
 

In September my ministry got started with a 
traditional trip to the town of Bila Tserkva to teach 
Homiletics for the 1st year students at the Bible 
Institute. As usual, it was a wonderful opportunity to 
teach the Bible to the next generations of the church 
of Christ ministers in Ukraine and to share my 
experience of church work. 
 

This September became one of the happiest months 
for my family because our son Georgiy was born. We 
are grateful that God has blessed us with this second 
child and that our family grows. 
 

This fall I started a series of personal Bible studies on 
the book of Acts with some Christians of our 
congregation in Lviv, who moved to God’s church 
from denominations, in order to build them in truth 
and Bible knowledge. 
 

I have started teaching a course on 1 and 2 Timothy and Titus on midweek Bible classes. 
Combined with sermons on Sundays (where we take turns with other brothers) I have quite 
a big number of Bible studies and sermons both personal and public which require many 
hours of preparation.  

 



In October I had a great opportunity to bring some of our young people to the youth 
seminar in Dnipro. It’s one of the best ways to encourage youth in their faith in God and to 

help them connect with a big number of young Chrsitians. 

 

Also our congregation had to move to a different place since we are growing slowly but 
steadily. It’s been almost six years since it got started, and now we have no less than 15 

people in attendance (sometimes even more). So our previous place got too small for us, 
and the owner made a decision to discontinue the lease. However, we thank God that we 

could find a new place (slightly bigger than the previous one) for the same amount of 
money. We are praying that in future our church could get a place of its own, so that the 

church wouldn’t lose some part of its work during each move. 
 

During the past 2 months there was a new wave of Covid raging in Ukraine just like in the 
rest of the world. Unfortunately, this time it touched God’s church. About 10 members of 
the church of Christ passed away in different towns and cities. We are comforted to know 
that they are with the Lord now. However, it’s a great loss for the church here on earth in 

Ukraine. 
 

My family and I are grateful for your prayers and financial support that you provide to help 
God’s work here in Ukraine. 

 

Your brother and coworker in Christ, 
Stas 

 



 


